VANDEVER TRAILS HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION
NEWSLETTER
Feb. 15, 2023
_____________________________________________________________________________Please make note of our next Homeowners Association Meeting on Tuesday, February 28, 2023 at 6:00 p.m. We will meet at the Salvation Army, 1400 W. Washington St. (91st between Elm and Aspen. Enter through the East side door)

The Agenda is as follows:
Call to order:
Roll Call:
Approval of minutes from last meeting:
Open Issues: 	Treasury Report
		Tentative 2023 Budget
		New Board Member
Updating the park: will start in March
Architectural & Covenant Violations
Vandever Trails Website & Facebook
Questions & New Business for our next Board Meeting
Adjournment

We look forward to meeting you and working together to keep our neighborhood a great place to live and raise our families.

A Letter from our Treasurer, Johnny Tygart
February 1, 2023 I would like to take this opportunity to try and clear up any confusion that resulted from receiving two HOA invoices for your annual dues. According to the bylaws, HOA dues are to be billed every January and are due by February 1st.
As the newly elected Treasurer, one of my responsibilities is to ensure that the billing for annual dues is sent to each homeowner for the current year. When the new board was elected, we had no financial records in our possession. It took a couple of weeks to obtain those records from the previous Treasurer. One of the items delivered to the board was a billing for every homeowner with “Opening Balance” in the description field with an amount of $120.00. Having no other information to rely on, the board took the billing to be for the 2022 dues and was mailed out to the HOA members.
 During this time, many of you sent in your payment for what you thought was for 2023 not knowing that there would be another billing coming in January for 2023. Let me say here that if you paid your 2022 HOA dues prior to the billing you received in November, please contact me or any other board member and let us know that you have already paid your 2022 dues. It would help me if you would provide us with a copy of your canceled check or any other documentation you may have, so that I can update your record to reflect your previous payment. 
For those of you who have not paid your 2022 dues, we would appreciate you sending those in as soon as possible. We understand that this has been highly irregular and at the most inconvenient time of the year. We are more than willing to work with any homeowner who needs an extended grace period to bring their account up-to-date. 
Several of you have asked if we have any electronic payment methods such as PayPal, Venmo, and other platforms to make your HOA payments. Currently, the HOA does not have any option for online payments. We are, however, looking into this and may be able to offer it in the near future since it is a standard form of payment for most people.
 The President of the HOA, Luke Moore, and I met with the Manager and Assistant Manager of Arvest Bank and opened a new checking account and transferred the majority of the funds from the old checking account to the new account. The remaining funds were left in the old checking account to ensure that any outstanding bills would be paid. In addition to that, we requested monthly bank statements from 2011 through 2020. 
The next task at hand for me is to go through each month’s bank statement, starting with 2022, and work backwards entering all financial transactions for the year so that we can provide a budget to work from for the coming year and provide to you, a long-awaited Treasurer’s report with accurate financial statements. I will continue entering the financial transactions for each year and provide my findings to the board and HOA members.
 It has been my pleasure to talk with many of you on the phone, through Facebook Messenger, and by email. If you would like to correspond with me through email you can send you questions, comments, and concerns to me at treasurerjtygart@vtha.org. 
Thank you for your patience and understanding. I hope this clears up any confusion on our part.
 Respectfully, Johnny M. Tygart Treasurer

For more information visit our neighborhood website at vtha.org
Questions, comments, concerns? Send them to info@vtha.org
